
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Wednesday, 26 April 2017 10:24 AM 
To: Christopher Nowland 

Cc: 'Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au'; Julian Arndt; Phillip Ryan; Michael Harmer; Dominic Russell; Luis 
Izzo; 'Matt Galbraith'; Kyle Scott; AMOD 

Subject: RE:AM2016/30 Alpine Resorts Award 2010 

 
Dear Mr Nowland,  
 
AM2016/30 ALPINE RESORTS AWARD 2010 
 
I refer to your email and request below. 
 
The Commission grants ASAA’s extension to file its reply submissions by close of business Thursday 
11 May 2017. 
 
Ingrid Stear 
Relief Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
From: Christopher Nowland [mailto:christopher.nowland@harmers.com.au]  

Sent: Monday, 24 April 2017 2:16 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Cc: 'Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au'; Julian Arndt; Phillip Ryan; Michael Harmer; Dominic Russell; Luis 

Izzo; 'Matt Galbraith'; Kyle Scott 
Subject: Sent to Chambers DEAN for comment - follow up on Wednesday 27 AM2016/30 Alpine 

Resorts Award 2010 

 
Dear Ms Hamberger 

 
AM2016/30 Alpine Resorts Award 2010 

 
As you are aware, we act for the Australian Ski Areas Association (“ASAA”) in the above matter. 

 
We refer to the Orders made on 24 November 2016 and amended on 6 April 2017 (“Orders”), and 
the submissions and witnesses statements filed on behalf of the Australian Business Industrial, the 
New South Wales Business Chamber and the Thredbo Chamber of Commerce (“ABI”) on 13 April 
2017. The ASAA request that Order 6 be varied to provide a two-week extension of time for filing its 
reply submissions. 

 
In their submissions, the ABI have raised new issues and produced further evidence on the question 
of coverage of the Alpine Resorts Award 2010. The reason for the requested extension of time is that 
in order to properly respond to the ABI submissions, the ASAA and each of its members must review 
a substantial volume of data and other documentary material. We are further instructed that due to 

mailto:chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/
mailto:christopher.nowland@harmers.com.au


the recent Easter vacation period, the ASAA member organisations have had limited opportunity 
since 13 April 2017 to review and collate evidence necessary to prepare its reply submissions. 
Accordingly, we respectfully request that the ASAA be granted an extension to 11 May 2017 to file 
its reply submissions.   
 
We also note that in light of the Commission’s decision to postpone the Full Bench hearing until 
October 2017, any extension granted is unlikely to cause prejudice to the other parties to these 
proceedings. 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Christopher Nowland 
Graduate-At-Law 

T +61 2 9267 4322 | F +61 2 9264 4295 
E christopher.nowland@harmers.com.au | W www.harmers.com.au 
A Level 27, St Martins Tower, 31 Market Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
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